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NORTH KOOTENAI
WATER & SEWER DISTRICT

P.O. Box 2290 ~ 1841 W. Hayden Avenue ~ Hayden, ldaho 83835
(208) 772-3619 ~ (208) 762-0355 Fax

Visit us at: www.nkwsd.com

Board of Directors: District Staff:

Tom Crimmins, President Mike Galante, District Manager

Alanna Brooks, Director/Secretary Phil Boyd, P.E., District Engineer, Welch Comer Engineers
Jack Hern, Director Brian Werst, District Attorney, K& Gates

Jim Omerso, Director/Treasurer

Shirley Stoller, Director/Vice President Questions? E-mail us at: contactus@nkwsd.com

Notice - Next Board meeting will be held at the City

of Hayden Lake’s City Hall on October 6 at 2 p.m.
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3 onservation Tip:
X Garbage Disposal - Use the garbage disposal less and the garbage more; or, even better, start
%1 composting!

Construction News:

Avondale Phase 2 - The pipeline replacement project continues this fall on Friar Drive. S&L Un- .
derground is the contractor that won the bid for this project; and also Schedule B, which will begin
in the spring of 2012. Schedule A will cover Friar Drive from Ntakan Village Condos to Eastshore
Drive. Schedule B will include Saxon, Eastshore, Tudor and the remainder of Friar. The old steel
water main is being replaced with PVC pipe. New fire hydrants, individual water service lines, and
meter boxes will also be replaced.

Chilco Booster Station - Work on the completion of the booster pumps and related controls is ongoing. Comple-
tion of the project is scheduled for later this month. The new booster pumps will provide an even, constant pressure
for the Chilco Service area.

Highway 95 - The District’s water main on the east side of Hwy. 95 is being impacted by ITD’s road project. A new
line is scheduled to be installed this fall from approximately 1/4 mile south of Corbin Hill Road to the oid Rimrock
golf course. Residents south of the old golf course are losing their private wells due to the construction corridor ex-
panding, and have petitioned to annex into the District. The District has agreed to provide water service to these
residents provided they agree to pay for the main line extension and afl costs associated with the extension.

Twin Lakes - The District is currently working to replace the lake line that rests on the bottom of the lake from
Bridge Lake Road to Fish Lake Road. This water line supplies residents on the northern most portions of Lower
Twin Lakes.

2012 Planning - Lakes Highway District has received some federal money to reconstruct Lancaster Road from

Government Way east to Ferndale. North Kootenai Water District is going to replace our Rimrock transmission
main in this section of Lancaster Road. Costs to replace this main
which has had two catastrophic main breaks in the last 1-1/2
years) will be lower when done in conjunction with the highway dis-
rict's project.
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Thanks to all of our customers who so graciously help others by
donating to the Financial Aid program. 100% of donations are
given to those in need.




